
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 28, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080378 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON SOUTH 19
TH

 STREET 

         FROM WEST POTAWATOMI CIRCLE SOUTH TO 

         THE END OF THE STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Potawatomi Bingo Casino to remove on-street 

parking to improve traffic flow in the above-captioned area.   

 

Since the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Potawatomi Bingo Casino we 

recommend the installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 28, 2008 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  14
th

   ALD. DIST. - FILE #080378 

               INSTALL NO PARKING 10:00 PM TO 6:00 AM 

               MAY 1
ST

 TO SEPTEMBER 1
ST

 ON EAST 

               RHODE ISLAND AVENUE FROM SOUTH 

               SUPERIOR STREET WEST TO THE ALLEY  

       

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 28, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080378 

         REMOVE ONE-HOUR PARKING ON THE NORTH 

         SIDE OF WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE FROM 

         WEST LINCOLN AVENUE TO A POINT 300 FEET 

         SOUTHWEST 

         

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 28, 2008 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   15
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080378 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON NORTH 

         48
TH

 STREET FROM WEST LLOYD STREET 

         TO WEST GARFIELD AVENUE 

      

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 28, 2008 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   11
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080378 

         INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

         EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 98
TH

 STREET FROM 

         WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE TO WEST 

         EUCLID AVENUE 

          

         INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

         WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 98
TH

 STREET FROM 

         WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE TO A POINT 

         535 FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

parking restrictions. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a majority of the 

property owners affected is in favor of these installations, we have no objection.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 28, 2008 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  11
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080378  

               INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

               OF WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE FROM A 

               POINT 380 FEET EAST OF SOUTH 63
RD

 STREET 

               TO A POINT 40 FEET NORTH THEREOF   

       

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the 

driveway in question have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling eastbound on West Forest Home 

Avenue when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing this restriction to increase cross traffic visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

 Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 28, 2008 

 

Honorable Nic Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080378 

         INSTALL NO PARKING IN THE ALLEY BOUNDED 

         BY EAST KANE PLACE, EAST IRVING PLACE, NORTH 

         FARWELL AVENUE AND NORTH PROSPECT AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 
 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a majority of the 

property owners affected is in favor of this installation, we have no objection.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 28, 2008 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080378 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING 6:00 AM TO 9:00 AM  

         MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE NORTH  

         SIDE OF EAST OKLAHOMA AVENUE FROM A  

         POINT 108 FEET EAST OF SOUTH KINNICKINNIC  

         AVENUE TO A POINT 15 FEET EAST THEREOF 

          
Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

Due to traffic backups during mornings on East Oklahoma Avenue at the driveway to the Starbucks 

drive-thru lane access is blocked to and from the alley directly to the east of the driveway. 

Therefore, to address this situation we are recommending the installation of the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

     Mr. Michael Loughran 


